

Wesgreen International School

November 19th, 2019

19نوفمبر 2019

Dear Parents.

Many of you will have seen the weather forecast for tomorrow with the potential for rain and thunderstorms through the day. This may of course change, but we want to be prepared. As ever, we will be guided by SPEA regarding school closures, and we have contacted them today for advice around tomorrow.

If the rain starts to cause significant transport problems, then I appreciate that many of you may want to pick up your children early. This is always a very difficult situation, but we will work with you to ensure this is as smooth as possible. For your child's safety, we would ask that a family member or regular driver comes in for early release to sign paperwork; we will not be able to release pupils to street taxis. Phone lines may well be incredibly busy and so an email to your child's primary class teacher or Secondary Head of Year to let us know you are coming, will be very helpful.

We are presently planning to send buses out, as usual, tomorrow morning and the same in the afternoon. If this situation changes, we will contact you through both D6 and the GEMS Phoenix system. This email goes to the account registered when you enrolled at school for this September.

Come what may, we will have staff at school to ensure the safety of students on campus.

حضرات الآباء الأعزاء

ربما الكثير منكم قد اطّلع على نشرة الأرصاد الجوية ليوم غد مع احتمال هطول الأمطار والعواصف الرعدية خلال اليوم. وقد يتغير هذا بالطبع. وكما هو الحال دائما فإننا نسترشد بتعليمات وتوجيهات هيئة الشارقة للتعليم الخاص بخصوص إغلاق المدارس، وقد تواصلنا معهم اليوم للحصول على المشورة ليوم غد.

إذا بدأت الأمطار بالهطول وتسببت في مشاكل في المواصلات، فإنني أقدر أن الكثير منكم قد يرغب في أخذ أبنائه في وقت مبكر، وبطبيعة الحال سيكون مثل هذا الأمر صعبًا للغاية، موكننا سنعمل معًا لضمان أن يكون الأمر سلسًا للغاية قدر الإمكان. من أجل سلامة طفلكم نطلب أن يحضر أحد أفراد الأسرة أو السائق المعتاد للحصول على الإذن بأخذ ابنكم. ولن نتمكن من إطلاق سراح التلاميذ للذهاب بسيارات أجرة من الشارع. قد تكون خطوط الهواتف مشغولة بشكل غير اعتيادي وغير معقول، وبالتالي فإن إرسال بريد الكتروني لمعلم صف ابنكم في المرحلة الابتدائية أو الثانوية أو إلى مسؤول الصفوف الإعلامنا بأنكم سوف تحضرون وسيكون هذا مفيدا للغاية.

نحن نخطط حاليًا لإرسال الحافلات كالمعتاد صباح الغد ونفس الشيء في فترة ما بعد الظهر. إذا تغير هذا الموقف فسوف نتواصل معكم من خلال الـ D6 ومن خلال Gems عيث سيرسل بالإيميل إلى حسابكم المسجل في المدرسة في شهر سبتمبر.

Kind regards,

Mr. Jonathan Dey

Headmaster/CEO - Elect

مع تحيات ،

السيد جوناثن دي

مدير المدرسة

